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To all members of the First Congregational Church  

of the United Church of Christ 

Stockbridge, Massachusetts 

 

 

In accordance with the Bylaws of the Church, I hereby call 

the Annual Budget Meeting of the Church for Sunday, 

February 5, 2023, at 11:00 a.m. 

 

The business to be transacted is as follows: 

To act upon the budget for the fiscal year 2023. 

To act upon any other business that may legally come 

before the meeting. 

 

Jeremy Ridenour, Clerk 

 

 

Post Office Box 825 ~ Stockbridge, Massachusetts 01262 

Phone - 413-298-3137
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First Congregational Church, UCC 

Stockbridge, Massachusetts 

ANNUAL BUDGET MEETING Minutes 

February 6, 2022 

 

Present: Brent Damrow, Cathy Clark and 21 members were present in the sanctuary with over 25 members 
participated virtually for this meeting.  

The annual budget meeting took place in a hybrid format with members participating both in the sanctuary 
while others were on Zoom. At 11:12 a.m. Cathy Clark, Moderator, began the Annual Budget Meeting. 
With over 35 members, Cathy announced a quorum for the meeting. Brent then offered an opening prayer 
for the meeting. Cathy then called the meeting and announced the business to be transacted is as follows: To 
act upon the budget for the fiscal year 2022. To act upon any other business that may legally come before 
the meeting. The next order of business is to approve two sets of minutes: 2021 Annual Budget Meeting and 
the Special Congregational Meeting held on 10/24/202. Deb McMenamy put forward a motion. Both set of 
minutes were approved unanimously.  

Patty Strauch, Treasurer, offered the financial report. She gave thanks to the Budget Committee, Ron Hanft, 
Will Garrison, and all the board chairs who collaborated to create the budget. Patty began her comments by 
speaking about the budget from 2021. The church met all its expenses for 2021. Due to continued COVID 
restrictions, some programs were not fully spent, which increased the cash on hand. This money will be also 
used to fund a CE director for 12 months, beginning in the summer of 2022. Patty reviewed the process of 
crafting a budget. All boards submit requests based on previous year’s information and the projected budget 
for the upcoming year. The Budget Committee takes those requests and information from the Stewardship 
Committee to decide how best to the meet the needs of the boards. She described the process of how 
Trustees and then Council approves the proposed annual budget. Patty reported that the pledges continue to 
be strong. The Minster of Music line item will hopefully be spent, as there are plans to hire someone in that 
position by May of 2022. A position of Christian Education director has also been funded for 12 months 
from July 2022 to June 2023.  

At 11:25, Patty opened the space for questions. Joan gave thanks for Patty’s concise and clear report. She 
asked about the organ and the estimate that was given to repair the Johnson organ. The organ repair would 
be part of the Capital Campaign. Ron came to the microphone and shared that the assessment took place in 
the spring of 2021. The maintenance for the current organ was estimated to be $116,000. Ron also explained 
that the church requested a second assessment from a company in Hartford, but the company would have 
charged $2,000 to make an assessment. The company from Hartford doubted whether they would come up 
with a different estimate. Tom Ruffing asked a brief question about the Minister of Music budget that Patty 
answered. A motion was made to approve the 2022 budget. The 2022 proposed budget was approved 
unanimously.  

Bronly Boyd then presented an update from the Campaign Executive Committee about the Capital 
Campaign. Currently, various tasks groups are planning projects to try to obtain $850,000 internally and 
$350,000 from grants. The Capital Campaign consultant, Jennifer Williams, is offering advice to guide the 
process. The kickoff is slated for April 10, 2022. Bronly then offered to field any questions. None were 
raised.   

Brent ended the meeting with prayer at 11:37 a.m. with the Lord’s prayer. Cathy adjourned the meeting at 
11:38 a.m.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Jeremy Ridenour, Clerk 
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Moderator’s Report  

 

Dear Siblings, 

Living into our possibilities and promises while living within our means is always a delicate balance, as it 

was in 2022 and in our budgeting process for 2023. While who we are may seem to have little to do with 

our Annual Budget, how we use all our resources (time, talent, treasure, and heart) is very much a matter 

of importance. Our Budget reflects the difficult choices made between all we want to accomplish with the 

resources we have to do it. 

This past year we did indeed use resources to live into our possibilities and promises. Peter Frost joined 

the staff as our new Minister of Music, and the choir returned to the loft, to the smiles and appreciation of 

the congregation. We also brought on Julian Vallen as CE Youth Coordinator, to the delight of our 

children. 

We have maintained our commitment to the ministry of Mission & Action, reaching out to help 

individuals and organizations committed to improving the lives of both our neighbors and those we will 

never know or see. In addition to M&A’s budget, substantial donations came through the church that 

reinforced our commitment to specific organizations, such as the Great Barrington Food Pantry. This year 

the kids chose 18-Degrees in Pittsfield to receive the fruits of their Halloween Trick-or-Treating 

adventures. Jill Wheat also organized the kids, through the “sale” of yellow-and-blue-colored Easter eggs 

and a fund-raising sing-along, to send a donation for Ukrainian humanitarian support through Americares. 

Helping to balance our budget in 2022 was the return of David Anderegg’s biennial Lake Mahkeenac 

Radio Theater in November. Its return, after the all-virtual event in 2020, was an evening of delight, 

including the popular pie contest and sale following the performance. 

Thanks go to our boards that helped shape the 2023 Proposed budget, the Budget Committee and 

especially to our Treasurer, Patty Strauch for her firm, yet gentle, command of all things financial. Thanks 

also to our Financial Secretaries for the year—Ron Hanft, who finished off his ten-year stretch mid-year, 

and to Marion Pomeroy who took over the reins in June. All things run smoother with Will Garrison 

involved and we thank him for being the master of the checkbook and for keeping an eagle-eye on 

expenses. Finally, a big thanks to Pastor Brent for his leadership and guidance. 

We can all look forward to continuing to live into our possibilities and promises in 2023 and beyond, 

while living within our means. 

Peace, 

 

 

Cathy Clark, Moderator 
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Pastor’s Budget Message 

 

 For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the Lord, plans for your welfare and not for harm, 

 to give you a future with hope.  Then when you call upon me and come and pray to me, I will hear 

 you.  When you search for me, you will find me; if you seek me with all your heart, 

Jeremiah 29:11-13 

Dear Church Family, 

A budget is a plan and as this powerful passage reminds us, plans need to have a purpose.  To a people living 

through big times, God reminded them that God’s plans are for goodness, relationship, and possibility.  

What I love about the nature of God’s plan here in Jeremiah is that it meets the people where they are and 

brings their attention to their future characterized by hope.  As we consider our budget materials both 

looking back at 2022 and forward to 2023, I invite you to see past the numbers, categories, and details 

toward the plan to which it all points.  Does it point to a hope-filled future?  Does it echo God’s goodness 

and God’s invitation to relationship? 

I am filled with awe and gratitude for the resilience we have shown as a church these past few years.  Part of 

that resilience can be seen in the numbers from last year – amazing dedication to pledging, dynamic 

fundraising, and budget management that was both faithful and attentive.  Yet even more of that resilience I 

have seen and felt through our ongoing efforts to be church together in the midst of many challenges and 

especially the Covid-19 Pandemic.  We continue to find ways to gather inside and outside; face-to-face and 

on Zoom; in traditional ways and new ones.  We continue to look beyond ourselves to the world through 

food ministries, justice task forces, opening our building to others, and service work to places like Habitat 

for Humanity. 

As we look to this coming year, I am moved by what we are planning in this budget and the hope that 

underlies it all.  This budget includes faithful and important things like bringing on a new and talented 

Minister of Music with fair compensation and good benefits.  This budget includes funding for ministries to 

welcome, nourish, teach, and engage our faith and our neighbors.  This budget helps to bring other staff to 

industry standards for pay and benefits.  This budget cares for our buildings and equipment. This budget 

refuses to get stuck in the very real challenges of our current economic and cultural conditions but continues 

to strive after our mission to be God’s healing love to the world.  This budget acknowledges a gap between 

projected income and expenses and leans forward in hopeful purpose.     

Take time to read the reports of 2022 – where we have been. Take time to read the summary and proposed 

budget for 2023 – where we are going.  Look carefully for goodness and hope. Look carefully to see if we 

are being bold enough in our plans.  I hope you see a faithful echo of God’s plan in Jeremiah.      

Once we affirm this budget the work of stewarding our funds for the work of our faith will begin.  Like years 

past we will work diligently to close the year having worked hard and managed our resources.  I hope as we 

do we look past the numbers to our purpose and there find hope and joy! 

In gratitude, 

Pastor Brent          
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Council Fundraiser 

  

On Saturday, November 5, we brought back the traditional Lake Mahkeenac Radio Hour, complete 

with Pie Contest.  It was a raucous affair. Thank you to David Anderegg for his writing, organization, 

and performance.  Providing the entertainment were the Lake Mahkeenac Radio Players, Christoper 

Brophy and Rikke Borge; the Double Divas, Nellie Rustick and Erin Casey; and pianist extraordinaire, 

Tracy Wilson.  The performance was in person and via Livestream, thanks to the skill of technician 

Will Curtiss.   

Thank you to Holland Eaton for her leadership and skill in running the pie contest.  Thank you to all 

who volunteered, promoted, and attended.  The event brought in more than $5,500 after expenses. 
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Board of Christian Education 

Members: Elizabeth Young (Chair), Vicky Cooper, Paul Rix, Kim Ruffing, Terry Wise 

This year, Christian Education set out to engage the entire congregation in learning and connection.   Our 

major efforts went to hiring a Coordinator for Children and Youth Education, resuming a weekly schedule 

for both in-person Sunday School and Nursery programs, partnering with the Pastor and Board of Deacons 

regarding Intergenerational Worship, engaging the Youth of the Church, creating a Lenten Devotional, and 

offering a broad set of adult experiences. 

Our spending was used to support the following: 

• We hired Julian Vallen as our Coordinator. He provided organizational and logistic support for the 

larger Sunday School needs, led Sunday School once a month, facilitated updating the Sunday 

School classroom, and coordinated communication with teachers and families.   Financial costs 

(compensation):  $1,863 

• Thanks to Malina Jackson and Samantha Goudey we were able to fully staff the nursery so that 

families could be confident that nursery care would be available each week.  Financial costs 

(compensation):  $1,160 

• The kids got to vote on ways to make the Sunday School room more comfortable, fun, and 

conducive to learning.  Julian found environmentally-responsible and easy-to-clean bean bag chairs, 

blankets, pillows, and a rug to bring it all to life.   Other expenses for Sunday School included a 

Sparkhouse curriculum, snacks, materials to coordinate with intergenerational worship, our “Little 

Library,” and supplies.   Financial Costs:  $1,374 

• The Youth Group had three activities that were supported by the 2022 budget.  Josh Hall, Ted 

Randolph, Jill Wheat, and Terry Wise coordinated the activities including a Cook-Out at Benedict 

Pond, an Advent Party at the church, and a trip to Winterlights (the event was in January, but tickets 

had to be purchased much earlier).  Financial Costs:  $253.40 

• Adult Education focused on bringing traditional studies and small group opportunities to the church.  

Events this year included a study on the Gospel of Luke (January), a Lenten Study on Hope 

(March), a small group on Michael Curry’s book Love Is the Way (May),  small groups on the 

Psalms (October), and Advent groups based on the delightful Benedictine book From Holidays to 

Holy Days.  In addition, Rick Floyd generously and wonderfully led weekly Bible Study focusing 

on the readings for the coming Sunday.  Financial Costs:  $1,076 

We are deeply grateful to everyone who helped bring these events to life and to everyone who took part.  

Already we are off and running for this year.  Kim Ruffing is taking over as Chair of the Board.  Please let 

us know if you have any particular interests or ideas. 

This report is submitted on behalf of the Board of Christian Education.  



8 

 

Board of Music (1/13/23) 

The Board of Music is charged with supporting the music program of the church. The music programs are 

almost exclusively for Sunday worship: funds allocated to the Board of Music budget are used to make music 

happen every week of the year to support and enrich our worship experience.  Please note that, for budget 

purposes, the music program is supported in two separate budget areas: the salary and benefits for the Minis-

ter of Music in the personnel section of the budget and the music budget which is administered by the Board 

of Music. 

  

Once again, our budget contains items that are fixed from year to year: for example, we arrange for tuning the 

pianos and the organ on a regular schedule. We also pay the licensing fee that allows us to reprint hymns in 

our worship bulletin. This year we postponed an organ tuning because of the scheduled repairs to the organ, 

to be paid for from Capital Campaign funds, which saved us some money for budget year 2022. 

  

Our big news for this budget year is the hiring of our new Minister of Music, Peter Frost, who started on Au-

gust 1. Because of this long hoped for hiring, we were able to return to choir singing, which then changes 

what we spend in the music budget. We were paying vocal soloists every week (except when we had the bell 

choir) and now pay section leaders when we have the choir, currently twice per month. Section leaders are 

paid less than soloists but we have three of them to make the choir sound excellent.  So, the budget going for-

ward will require more funds to support section leaders twice per month and vocal soloists on the other Sun-

days.  This represents a return to our pre-pandemic choir program. 

  

We once again thank all the talented musicians who have made a joyful noise this year. We especially want to 

thank Peter’s wife, Hui-Mei Lin, better known as Fimi, who often takes a turn at the piano or organ and al-

ways donates her time. What a gift to have this exceptionally talented and generous person in our midst! 

  

We look forward to a new year with every confidence that we can continue to make beautiful music in the 

year ahead. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

David Anderegg, Chairman, Board of Music 

Deb McMenamy, Bob Doerr, Linda Hoddy, Mary Hoeltzel, Tom Ruffing, 

members of the Board of Music 
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Board of Growth and Fellowship   1/17/23 

The purpose of the Growth and Fellowship Board is to welcome friends and strangers alike into our 

worship space and our community. We are charged with making people feel connected, and we 

understand that charge as carrying out Jesus’ commandment that we love one another. 

Our budget for 2023 was written looking forward to further expanding our fellowship activities 

beyond  the special events we hosted in 2022, welcoming more members and guests into our church for 

worship and other meetings, and also accommodating the price increases we have incurred in our 

supplies for fellowship hour.  We anticipate a 20% increase in our overall expenses as a result. 

We have included allowances for re-introducing the Strawberry Social and All Church Birthday Party, 

in addition to hosting Easter Brunch and the Rally Day cookout as we did in 2022.  We have also 

allocated budget to continue the tradition of sending birthday cards to our church family but will being 

doing it in a slightly different way that will surprise and delight our members with birthday wishes. 

 We welcome input from all who have suggestions on how we might continue to serve our growth and 

fellowship purpose as we continue to expand our in-person opportunities in 2023. 

 Respectfully submitted, 

 Holland Eaton, chair 

Brian Farrell, Brian Hyatt, Charlotte Rodgers, members of G and F Board
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Board of Mission & Action  1/17/23 

In 2022 we pledged to share with the congregation how Mission & Action spends the money in our 

Operating Budget and in our Restricted Funds. We hope our monthly newsletter articles, highlights in the 

weekly emails and announcements in worship were successful in meeting that goal. Here is a summary of our 

board’s expenditures in 2022. 

 

M&A OPERATING BUDGET     

     2022 Budget   Expenditures 

Local Needs    6,500.00   7,775.20 

Our Local Needs projects included the People’s Pantry (Great Barrington), our congregation’s Pop Up 

Pantry, Construct, Habitat for Humanity (Great Barrington), Berkshire Coalition for Suicide Prevention, the 

Yule for Fuel Fund (Pittsfield), Berkshire Community Diaper Project, Berkshire Center for Justice, helping a 

local family relocate to better housing, and sponsoring a family in Pittsfield through the Afghanistan 

Resettlement Program. 

National/International Needs 6,500.00   5,150.00 

National and International Needs included donations for disaster relief in Kentucky, Florida, Puerto Rico, 

Ukraine, Afghanistan, Pakistan, Somalia and Japan, support to the American Foundation for Suicide 

Prevention, and funds for education for women and girls in Nepal. 

Pastor’s Discretionary Fund 2,250.00   2,227.07 

This fund allows our pastor to give aid to local people in need for such things as groceries, temporary motel 

housing, train tickets, and payment of fuel and electricity bills. 

 

UCC Mission offerings  2,000.00   2,000.00 

Our participation in the United Church of Christ mission programs supports the following annual offerings: 

Our Church’s Wider Mission, Strengthen the Church, One Great Hour of Sharing, and Neighbors in Need. 

_______________________________________________________ 

TOTAL:    17,250.00   17,152.27 

 

M&A RESTRICTED ACCOUNTS    10,739.50 

Individuals make special donations (separate from their pledges) which are put into restricted funds and used 

for specific designated projects. These are funds that are in addition to our operating budget (which comes 

from pledges). Our restricted expenditures went to People’s Pantry, Pop Up Pantry, Construct, American 

Foundation for Suicide Prevention, UCC Disaster Relief, Ukraine relief, Afghan Resettlement Project, 

Retired Ministers Fund, Christmas Giving Tree, Summer School Backpack Food Program, Lee Food Pantry, 

and the Pollinator Garden. 

The Mission & Action Board is thankful to the congregation for all you do to support our church’s outreach 

to the wider community. 

Respectfully submitted, Cindy Brown and Martha Floyd, Co-Chairs, Mission and Action 

Carl Bradford, Ronnie Cunningham, Nick Pohl, Marion Pomeroy, Cary Quigley, Bruce Wilkens, Tracy 

Wilson 



11 

 

Board of Deacons 

 

Worship Supplies:  A banner and signage for outdoor Ash Wednesday service, palms for Palm Sunday, 

ribbons for Easter; tea for a colleague, a rose for Joyce Hovey, candles for remembrance, candles for the 

altar, candles for Advent, and candles for Christmas Eve; binders, juice, bread, a tree even, and tags, 

hundreds of tags, for your prayers. $1190 spent / $1600 budgeted. 

Livestream Worship:  Even as the severity of the pandemic has lessened and more people come to 

worship in person, livestreaming our weekly worship services has continued to be a vital part of our 

experience.  We were fortunate to get two new livestream technicians to replace Diego Salinetti when he 

departed in July for new opportunities after graduating from MMRHS. We welcomed two new 

livestream techs this summer, Will Pohl and Will Curtiss.  Patty Strauch volunteered her time not only to 

train Will and Will, but also to perform the task completely on several Sundays when no one else was 

available. Thank you, Patty! We pay livestream techs $20/hour, and the typical service takes 3 hours’ 

time, with special services (Easter, Christmas Eve, and outdoor) taking 4 hours. The remaining 

expenditures were mostly for training sessions, upgrades to the system, and maintenance. Only about $60 

was spent on equipment for livestream in 2022. However, $1000 of this budget category was intended 

for equipment purchases that, for various reasons, had to be delayed until 2023.  To help cover these 

future purchases, $500 was transferred to Restricted Funds. $4057 / 4500. (cf. $5500 budgeted in 2021.) 

Sabbatical Expense – church:  an allocation of $200/month or $16,800 per seven years.  This amount 

will come in handy when the next sabbatical rolls around in about five years.  It pays for guest preachers, 

a pastoral care professional on call, and other expenses specifically related to a sabbatical, such as the 

Sabbatical Sessions led by the Rev. John Nelson over the course of Brent’s time away. $2400/2400 

Sabbatical Expense – pastor: a smaller allocation of $50/month meant to help defray costs incurred by 

the pastor during their sabbatical, especially those related to spiritual growth and professional 

development. $600/600 

Guest Pastors:  We had five guest pastors in 2022: three from our congregation, plus Caity Stuart on 

July 3, and Nedelka Prescod on April 4.  $1600 / 1800 

Congregational Care: flowers, books, and other thoughtful items for those in need: $218/700 

Car Allowance – Minister: to reimburse work-based mileage. $2604 / 2604 

TOTAL:  $12,669 spent / 14,204 budgeted  ($1535 to the good) 

 

Ted Randolph for the Deacons 
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Board of Trustees 

 
This positive FY2022 report results from your generous support for our annual Stewardship Campaign to 

provide for the costs of everyday operations and improvements. We are very grateful for all the financial 

resources, time, and energy you have contributed enabling us to have a productive year carrying out our 

responsibility to be good stewards of financial resources while maintaining our historic church and manse.   
 

Working diligently and committed to spending your donations judiciously, the Trustees carefully evaluate 

options and costs for the maintenance and repair of all of our facilities.  Untiring Trustees work behind the 

scenes, and with our Church Administrator, to assess emerging needs, gathering estimates and engaging 

outside contractors, and overseeing projects.  While the trustees handle a myriad of needs in addressing the 

physical needs of the church buildings, we also spend a great deal of time planning and overseeing the 

implementation of projects funded by the Capital Campaign.  This report focuses on activity funded by our 

annual budget.  Because the Capital Campaign is funded and carried out as a separate set of activities, a 

brief summary of the work of the Capital Campaign follows. 

 

2022 Highlights 
• Review, with the Treasurer, the monthly financial reports throughout the year and the annual budget 

proposal for the coming year 

• Correcting electrical service in the office wing 

• Upgrading technology for streaming and Zoom meetings.  

• Managing fall leaf blowing, winter snow removal, and parking lot maintenance 

• Reviewing and renewing insurance coverage for the church 

• Dealing with care of our front lawn trees, pruning and control of spongy moth infestation; while 

coordinating our work with the work needed on town property 

• Planning for removal of aging trees that endanger the manse, garage, and the pastor’s family 

• Diagnosing and repairing the sewer line  

• Monitoring the negotiations of having Procter Hall becoming home to the Waldorf School 

• Carrying out the successful Annual Stewardship Campaign 

• Revitalizing two church workdays for special cleaning and maintenance in the Fall 

 

 

Work in Progress & Further Development in 2023 
• In early January of 2023 the removal of the dangerous trees behind the Manse was completed. 

• Complete the funding of the sewer line repair and the funding of the removal of the major tree removal 

needed to keep the manse and garage safe. 

• Continue the assessment of any remaining lead paint in the sanctuary and abatement options. 

• Work with the MA Disabilities Commission to address inclusion of people with disabilities in the life 

of the church.  

• Review needs for further landscaping around the church  
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Capital Campaign 

A Brief Summary of 

Implementation of Projects Funded by the Capital Campaign. 
 

Note:  The Capital Campaign budget is kept separately from the annual Operating Budget in keeping 

with generally accepted accounting principles (GAAP). We hope the following is helpful. 
 

 

Your generosity in supporting the Capital Campaign during 2022–2024 is enabling the church to address 

long delayed maintenance and provide significant improvements to our facilities which will serve both 

church programs and community use of our buildings.  The list following is a summary of the many 

specific work projects in which we are involved.   

 
We have not yet achieved the goal for this campaign, which we hope to accomplish over the next year or 

two.  Also, the implementation of these projects is dependent on the rate at which pledges are actually 

received.  Still, this is a time to celebrate the active engagement of our members and friends in 

enlivening the life and work of our church.  Thank You! 
 

 

I.  Projects Completed: 

• Re-setting steps on North Side to provide slope away from building and meet current code 

requirements 

• Adding new railings and deicing mats to the front steps 

• Repairing and roofing of the Manse and garage, Re-building two Manse chimneys and 

removing a third chimney, painting exterior trim, completing safety & code compliant interior 

renovations to the Manse & garage 

• Installing code compliant emergency/egress lighting throughout the church 

• Refurbishment of the Pastor’s office and hallways 

• Installing insulation in the attic, clean-up and weatherization of the basement 

• Painting, minor repairs, and cleaning of widows in the educational wing 
 

II.  Projects in Process 

• Building an ADA Code Compliant barrier-free entrance ramp at the entrance to the 

Community (JE) meeting room, building in de-icing elements, adding code compliant railings 

along with assisted exterior and interior doors 

 

III.  Projects Being Planned for 2023 & 2024 

• Repairing the extensive needs of our church organ 

• Refurbishing the JE Community Room and kitchen 

• Repointing brick at the front entrance and other entrances 

• Replacing the sanctuary furnace; and replacing the two furnaces for the JE room and the 

educational/office wing with one zoned furnace 

• Painting the Steeple 

• Reroofing the north and east slopes of the JE room 
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Service League 1/17/23 

This year, we got creative and  began to take PayPal and Venmo at our fairs. This yielded us quite a lot of 

revenue we would otherwise not have taken in. We found that many who are eager to buy do not carry 

cash, so this helps them and us. 

We had a pre-summer Pop-Up, Summer, and Holly Fair this year, all slightly smaller than usual. At the 

Summer Fair, we didn’t serve any food and at the Holly Fair we sold sandwiches to go. We offered 

masks to those who wanted them. Our entrance and exit door was the rear of the Sunday School wing 

because of the ongoing ramp work. This all seemed to work well and our fairs were quite successful. 

Thank you to all who made our fairs the success they were and for all the hard work they represent. 

Income: 

$20.07  Frontier 

$6,137.43 Holly Fair 

$1,435.92 Summer Fair 

$ 372.00 Pop-Up Fair 

$  80.00 Receptions and Memorials 

$8,045.50 total 

 

Disbursements: 

$2,000  FCC Capital Campaign 

$ 524.92 advertising for fairs 

$4,000  donations: 

   Elizabeth Freeman Center 

   World Central Kitchen 

   Americares 

   Construct, Inc. 

   Christian Center 

   FCC Backpack Program 

$1,000  FCC Scholarship Fund 

$ 300  FCC JE Room  

$ 904.89 supplies for fairs 

$  46.00 postage for CWS kits  

$8,775.81 total 
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Budget 2023 Highlights 

This document is designed to introduce the process, context, and approach to the 2023 budget. We 

encourage you to read this sheet before diving into the numbers. The 2023 budget has been compiled doing 

the following: 

• Each Board has had the opportunity to provide the Budget Committee with requests. 

• Where possible, projected costs have been gathered from utilities, insurance companies, and other 

vendors so we can obtain the most accurate projections possible. 

• The Budget Committee is comprised of (Treasurer and Chair) Patty Strauch, (Trustees Rep) Bronly 

Boyd, (Moderator) Cathy Clark, (Pastor) Brent Damrow, and (At-Large Member) Deb McMenamy. 

The Committee has met weekly and adjusted proposed Budget numbers as new information was 

received. 

• The Budget Committee presented this proposed 2023 budget to both Trustees and Council for their 

review and endorsement to present to the Congregation.  

Big Picture Changes 

First, we are grateful for the ongoing engagement and support of the Congregation. As we continue to 

more-fully regather, the resiliency and generosity of our Church Family are helping us meet these times. 

• We have brought on a new Minister of Music in a half-time position with a fair compensation 

package. 

• We continue to try to bring all our employees up to living compensation packages that are in line 

with industry guidelines for both wages and benefits. 

• We are trying to support core ministries, including music and education, with the resources they 

need to meet the strong interests of the congregation. 

Specific Changes 

• Pledging continues to be amazingly resilient in these tough times – thank you! 

• The largest single change comes through the costs of staffing the music program at reasonable 

levels of hours and realistic pay. When we launched this endeavor three years ago, we knew that it 

would take time to grow into that position. The Pandemic added additional challenges. We do have 

“bridge” money both for 2023 and 2024 to help offset some of the increases as we grow. 

• We are continuing to honor our commitment to Will’s medical insurance costs while also 

increasing his retirement benefits to try and reach both what is right and what is standard. 

• Given high inflation, we are proposing a 6.5% increase in compensation for our staff. 

• The draw on the endowment is based on 4.5% of the value (averaged over two years).  This year to 

meet our growing needs we will be drawing an extra 0.5% of the value. This approach has been 

supported by Trustees, Council, and the Chair of the Endowment Committee. 

• We are continuing to set aside money for the Capital Reserve. While we have lowered this amount 

during the Capital Campaign, it is important to continue building resources for improvements or to 

respond to immediate needs. 

Bottom Line 

This budget reflects current realities. We anticipate that flexibility will continue to be in high demand as 

the economy continues to change and evolve. The Church Council will continue to manage both revenue 

and expenses in response to changing conditions. The budget reflects our commitment to meaningful 

ministries in sustainable ways, leaving our church better equipped to serve for future generations. 
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